Great Snoring Parish Council


Clerk  Joanna Otte, Little Manor, Thursford Road, Little Snoring, NR21 0JN  

tel: 01328 822366 email: greatsnoringpc@googlemail.com 

website: http://greatsnoringparishcouncil.norfolkparishes.gov.uk/ 
Present: A Cooper, J Lockhart (Vice-Chair), G Rutland, D Spiteri, V Thompson (Chair), 
And T Fitzpatrick (District Councillor) 

Annual Meeting of Great Snoring Parish Council 

on Thursday 9 May 2019 following the Annual Parish Meeting at 7.00pm in the Social Club

Parish Councillors completed declaration of acceptance of office before the meeting

Parish Councillors to complete a register of interests form and send to the District Council 
MINUTES
Welcome 

1. The Chair asked for nominations for the Election of a Chair for the year. Vanessa Thompson was re-elected as Chair
	Proposed
	AC
	Seconded
	JL
	vote
	all


· The new Chair completed a declaration of office form.
2. The Chair asked for nominations for the Election of a Vice-Chair. Jan Lockhart was re-elected as Vice-Chair
	Proposed
	AC
	Seconded
	DS
	vote
	all


3. Policies 

· To note / review 

· General Data Protection Regulation Policy (adopted May 2018) and annual report
1. It was noted that the Parish Council is registered with the ICO

2. It was noted that the policy is available on the website
3. It was noted that an Information Audit had been carried out 
4. It was noted that there had been no requests / breaches during the period since May 2018

5. It was noted that the ‘Things to Remember’ had been circulated to all councillors

6. The revised Data Protection Policy was adopted.
· Code of Conduct (adopted 2012)

· Planning Protocol

· Financial Regulations (January 2014, last reviewed May 2018)

· Standing Orders (new model adopted May 2018)

· Complaints Policy (adopted May 2018)

· Grievance Policy (adopted May 2018)

· Disciplinary policy (adopted May 2018)

· Annual Risk Management Assessment (updated May 2019)
4. Allocation of responsibilities 

· Planning Advisory Group: all councillors
· Data Protection Working Group: Jan Lockhart and Averil Cooper
· Pest control co-ordinator: David Perowne
· Allotments over-viewer: Vanessa Thompson
· Structures: seats, notice board, kissing gate, village sign, kiosk. Dawn Spiteri & Gavin Rutland
· Environment: Gurney’s Ground, knolls, footpaths, dog bins. Jan Lockhart
· Parish Clock: Jon Taylor, Jan Lockhart

· Newsletter: Sue Pannell
· Internal account checker: Jan Lockhart
· It was agreed to continue to use the services of  Stafford Snell as the Internal Auditor
5. Apologies from D Perowne, J Tibbitts and NCCllr M Strong were accepted.
6. Declarations of pecuniary interest by the Councillors in any of the items listed below. None.
7. Minutes of the previous Meeting – 14 March, were approved and signed as a true record.
8. Matters arising: Progress on items from previous meetings for information or reminders only. Items not on this agenda requiring decisions will be placed on the agenda for the next meeting.
· The paper bank has still not arrived. The Clerk was asked to follow this up
· The Clerk was asked to get some ‘no cold calling’ stickers from the police 
9. The Meeting was temporarily closed for Parishioners to express any concerns they have and for reports from the District and County Councillors.
NNDCllr T FitzPatrick: reported that the District Council’s Draft Local Plan was out for public consultation. There were a number of drop in events the nearest being in Fakenham on 24 May.

The District Council was holding its AGM in the following week.
The Chair re-opened the meeting.
10. Planning
· Proposals received from NNDC since the last meeting: 
· PF/19/0208: Conversion and change of use of barn to one dwelling and erection of detached garage with accommodation within roof space at Agricultural Barn, Thursford Road. No objection to the application submitted on 1 April with the following comment and request: it should be pointed out that there is no access to public transport in the village. It would be much appreciated if builders' delivery lorries parked off road to avoid Thursford Road being blocked when building supplies are unloaded.
· PF/19/0380: Two storey dwelling and attached garage with annexe accommodation above at The Hermitage, Fakenham Road. Link circulated. No objection submitted 1 May.
· Decisions made by NNDC
· PF/19/0170: Erection of detached domestic outbuilding at Dildash House, The Street. APPROVED.
· PF/19/0208: Conversion and change of use of barn to one dwelling and erection of detached garage with accommodation within roof space at Agricultural Barn, Thursford Road. APPROVED
11. Anglian Water

· It was noted that concerned had been raised with Anglian Water regarding the sewage pipe in the meadow by the bridge (Little Snoring Road) which had burst and that sewage had contaminated the adjoining water course. Apparently this was the second time it had happened. Anglian Water replied that the matter was being dealt with and that there had been no contamination of the river.

12. Accounts and Annual Return
· The annual accounts, which had been checked by Hazel Seekings were approved and signed
· The report from the Internal Auditor Stafford Snell was noted: ‘I have carried out the Internal Audit for Great Snoring Parish Council as requested. The accounts and all other relevant information were well presented and the audit trail easy to follow. There are no points I wish to raise with the Parish Council’. 
· The Annual Governance and Accountability Return (AGAR) was approved: 

· The Annual Governance Statement (see explanation of how the Parish Council meets its obligations) were approved and signed
· Accounting Statements for 2018-19 were approved and signed
·  Exemption from Limited Assurance Review. 

· It was confirmed that the Parish Council has met the relevant criteria for Exemption and so the Certificate of Exemption (which will be sent to the appointed External Auditor PKF Littlejohn LLP) was completed and signed.
· It was note that the following documents would be published on the website as required: Certificate of Exemption, Annual Internal Audit Report, Section 1 (Annual Governance Statement) and Section 2 (Accounting Statements), analysis of variances, bank reconciliation, notice of the period for the exercise of public rights. The latter would also be placed on the notice board.
13. Bank signatories
· It was agreed to add Gavin Rutland as a signatory to the Parish Council’s bank accounts (along with Vanessa Thompson and David Perowne) and removal of Hazel Seekings
14. Financial business
· Receipts since previous statement: allotment rent and deposit £96; interest 43p; 
· Regular payments since previous statement: salary and on costs.
· The balances were confirmed on the bank statements as at 31 March 2019: 

Current ac: £4,009.72; Savings account (allotment deposits): £30.11; Defibrillator savings £38.23; Clock savings £801, Clock current account £6;

· The statement of accounts compared to budget were noted
· The following standing order payments were approved:
· Amendments for annual incremental increase to Clerk’s salary and Norfolk Pension Fund
· Standing order to PH Collins for grass cutting first payment of £106 immediately, thereafter on 2nd of each month for a total of 7 months (last payment on 2 November)
· The following payments were approved:

	
	Cheque no
	

	J Otte (expenses)
	100373
	48.64

	J Otte (for payment to Rodent Service – pest control)
	100374
	74.40

	Indigo Waste Services Ltd (emptying bottle bank)
	100375
	19.20

	Norfolk Assoc of Local Councils
	100376
	124.91

	Came and Co (insurance premium)
	100377
	294.17

	S Snell (internal audit)
	100378
	20.00


The Clerk was asked to thanked S Snell for his services
15. Highways: 
· Items to report: none
16. SAM2

· It was noted that Walsingham Parish Council have lent SAM2: first month on site at Top Farm. They will include Great Snoring in their schedule (probably here once a quarter). SAM2 records time and speed of vehicles. This was much appreciated and the Clerk was asked to thank them.
17. Street furniture / Environment: all in order
18. Allotments and Gurney’s Ground
· Fruit trees on allotments. Comments from allotment tenants with trees were considered and it was agreed to allow the existing tenants, who already had permission for trees to keep those trees for a deposit of £10 along with the allotment deposit of £30. Any further trees would incur a deposit of £10 per tree as already agreed. The Clerk was asked to contact the tenants.
· Rubbish and fly-tipping on the allotments. It was decided to arrange a time to clear up the fly-tipping and rubbish as it seemed to be attracting more rubbish. It was noted with regret that the Parish Council was having to pay £160 to pay for a skip to get rid of the rubbish. Allotment holders would be invited to help once the date had been decided.
· Progress report on project for sensory garden, play equipment and car park project.
· G Rutland reported that he had met up with the Highways Officer from Planning who had advised that the entrance to the allotments at The Street would have to be modified to make it safe for users. In order to accommodate the modifications part of the hedge (up to the cherry tree) would need to be removed and the splay of the track would need to be moved further away from the cottage. There would also need to be 4 metre hard-standing at the entrance where it joins the road. The Clerk was asked to inform the Walsingham Estate.
· The Chair reported that the draft proposal was almost complete and it would be sent to a grant-maker in due course.
19. Reports from parish councillors
· The Vice-Chair reported that the ‘There But Not There’ campaign was promoting boot prints to commemorate the 75th anniversary of D-Day on 6 June. It was agreed that the Parish Council would not take this up.
20. Correspondence: mail circulated as usual via email
21. Any other business for report or placing on the agenda for the next Meeting.
· Bus service
22. To confirm the date of the next meeting at 7 pm on Thurs 11 July 2019  in the Social Club
PAGE  
- 449 -
Signed: …………….............................



Date………………..


Chair 

